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Acting Up and Additional Duties

Guidance
The College recognises that there are times when it is necessary for a member of staff to take on the role of a more senior member of staff for a temporary period.  This provides cover for the College and developmental opportunities for the member of staff involved.  Where the member of staff takes on the responsibility of the more senior role for a reasonable period of time, it is considered appropriate that some financial recognition of this should be made.  However, it should be noted that reasonable cover for colleagues is expected from all members of staff.

A member of staff who, for any reason other than the annual leave of another member of staff, is required by their manager to undertake the full duties and responsibilities of a higher graded post for a continuous period of at least four weeks, is entitled to receive an acting allowance.  The acting allowance should be the difference between the members of staff’s existing salary and the minimum point on the scale for the higher graded post, provided that the member of staff benefits by at least one incremental point.  Once the qualifying period of four weeks has been satisfied, the acting allowance will be paid with effect from the first day of acting up.  

Where the member of staff is required to undertake some, but not all of the duties and responsibilities of a higher graded post – for example, where the duties and responsibilities may be shared between more than one member of staff – they should receive an appropriate percentage of the acting up allowance.

It is important that members of staff undertaking additional duties are clear about what they are being asked to do.
All cases of acting up must be time-limited to cover a specific, short-term requirement, and they should not normally exceed 12 months duration.

Heads of Departments who wish to propose that an employee should take on additional duties and responsibilities which are over and above their current grade are required to make a proposal to the Human Resources Department.
Human Resources, through discussions with the Head of Department, will determine what would be the appropriate percentage of the difference between the member of staff’s grade and the grade into which the role being temporarily undertaken falls. 
Selection for Additional Duties

Where there are a number of members of staff in a department who are in a position to undertake the additional duties, a fair selection process should be adopted.  It is recommended that the manager speaks to all the staff concerned and explains the need for somebody to undertake the additional work.  Members of staff who are currently in appropriate posts and express interest in undertaking the additional work should be interviewed as though applying for a vacant post.  There are often long term advantages to working at a higher level for even a relatively short period of time and the selection process therefore needs to be handled carefully.  If necessary, advice should be sought from the Human Resources Department in advance.
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